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In our front bulletin board case in the narthex, on the left side, there 

is a symbol of a compass called the "Caregiver's Compass" from 

Stephen Ministries. I would like to describe for you the meaning of 

this compass using the words from the Stephen Ministry 

explanation: "It is used to point the Stephen Ministers in the right 

direction on their caregiving journey. The symbol for Jesus Christ at the center of the compass reminds the Stephen 

Minister that Jesus is the source and power for their caring ministry. The four points of the compass remind Stephen 

Ministers to be caregivers who are 1) Compassionate -able to share the sufferings of their care receivers; 2) Full of 

Faith-relying solely on God to be the One who heals all wounds; 3) Skilled-knowing how to listen, understand, and 

empathize; 4) Trustworthy - maintaining confidentiality, visiting care receivers regularly, and remaining committed 

to their ministry. ['Bear one another's burdens, and in this way you will fulfill the law of Christ.' (Galatians 6:2)]". In 

order to be considered an actual Stephen Minister one needs to participate in 50 hours of training-usually 25 sessions 

with 2 hours of training and a 1/2 hour break in each session.  For those who were once trained and have good 

memories as to what took place in those training sessions, attending a few weekend sessions covering a Friday 

evening and part of Saturday, designed for review and updating of skills and material, could be done.  All those 

desiring to be Stephen Ministers must complete an application form supplied by Stephen Ministries.  We will 

announce when those will be available.  Stephen Ministry is designed to help people who are in the midst of a crisis, 

who are facing difficult situations alone, or are in a period of time in their life when they could use support for a 

limited duration of time.  All sessions are confidential and men minister to men, women to women, even if there are 

needs in the same family [example: a family is going through a hardship and request Stephen Ministers-the 

husband/wife would not receive a couple to minister to them, together, but the husband a male Stephen Minister, the 

wife her own female Stephen Minister].  We would also only want to train as Stephen Ministers as there is a need 

for-if only 3 people want Stephen Ministers, we would only train 3 in the initial group.  Over time we could start 

another training group if needs increase.  On the other hand, if there are several who want to be trained, more than 

the need in our congregation, we could partner with other congregations who have a Stephen Ministry to help them 

meet some of their needs.  If you are a person who would like to meet with a Stephen Minister in the near future, 

please contact me.  Names are only shared with a potential caregiver once training is completed and the caregiving 

assignment is made.  Stephen Ministers are supervised and supervision meetings occur either weekly on bimonthly 

in a group-but names of care receivers are never used.  I would ask you as a congregation to be praying about either 

being a Stephen Minister or, if you are in one of the situations mentioned, desiring to have a Stephen Minister 

yourself.  If you have any questions please do not hesitate to ask Susan or myself.   

Similarly, if you do not want all of the special training that a Stephen Minister receives but you would like to be 

involved in some short term visitation as a help to myself when I am not able to make a visit, please let me know.  I 

am trying to organize a group of men and women upon whom I could call and ask to make a visit-sometimes at a 

hospital, or a care center, or to someone's home.  I know some of you are already visiting others informally-I would 

also like to know who you are and whom you are visiting to make sure those desiring a visit receive one. 

It is a blessing to look out for the needs of others! 

Shalom2u from Pastor Joel  
 

Pastor Baker’s e-mail:  shalom2u2@usfamily.net  Church website: www.plymouthapostolic.org 
Church e-mail:  secretary@plymouthapostolic.org  Prayer Chain:  612-554-6823 or pep59@aol.com 

  

Mt. 5:14:  You are the light of the world, 

A city set on a hill cannot be hidden. 

ΧŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ tŀǎǘƻǊΩǎ 
Office 
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June at PALC 
 

*Sunday June 1   10:00AM    
Church family picnic at French Park 

 
Wednesday 4 

9:00AM   Men’s  Breakfast at Perkins 
6:30PM  Read Through the Bible 

Discussion 
Sunday June 8 

9:30AM  Morning Worship 
   With Graduation Recognition 
10:30AM Coffee and Fellowship 
10:40AM Prayer time in Sanctuary 

 
Tuesday 10  

5:45PM  Mission Meeting 
6:30PM  Board of Trustee 

 
Wednesday 11 

9:30AM  Men’s Bible study 
6:30PM  Read Through the Bible  
 

Saturday  14  Flag Day 
 

*Sunday  June 15 Fathers’ Day 
9:30AM Morning Worship 

w/Communion 
10:30AM Coffee and Fellowship 

 
Wednesday 18 

9:30AM  Men’s Bible study 
6:30PM  Read Through the Bible  

 
*Sunday  June 22 

9:30AM  Morning Worship 
   Confirmation Sunday 
10:30AM Coffee and Fellowship 
10:40AM Abbreviated Communion 

 
Wednesday  25 

9:30AM  Men’s Bible study 
6:30PM  Read Through the Bible  

 
*Sunday June 29 

9:30AM  Morning Worship 
10:30AM Coffee and Fellowship 

 

June - Celebrate Our Congregation 
 

Celebrating a June Birthday 
 

 
 
 
  

 
Celebrating  June Wedding Anniversaries 
 

Don & Gen Matti   6/1 
Chuck & Dee Sutphen  6/6 
Pietro & Sara Serazzi   6/7 
Joel & Lois Hendrickson  6/12 
Kevin & Mary Kay Myrmel  6/17 
Lloyd & Marlene Walters  6/27 
Larry & Sharon Wahala  6/29 

 
 

July - Celebrate Our Congregation 
 
Celebrating a Birthday  
 

 Alaura Walters   7/04 
 Deb Sunnarborg   7/12 
 Allison Walters   7/12 
 Cole Wempen    7/12 
 Kris Walters    7/20 
 Betty Amala    7/21 
 Amanda Sunnarborg   7/27 
 

Celebrating  July Wedding  Anniversaries 
 
 Don & Bette Hietala   7/03 
 Earl & Karen Rokala   7/07 
 Brad & Bev Aho   7/12 
 Tom & Christina Madison  7/16 
 Don & Pam Bielinski   7/17 
 Daniel & Terri Bloomquist  7/26 
  
  
  

 
 
 

 

Anita Aho 06/11 

Bill Grunke 06/15 

Myrt Larson 06/19 

NOTE:  The June and July 2014 issue of 
Rise & Shine has been combined.  No 
separate July newsletter will be 
published. 



We bid farewell to Brian Lunn  
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

New Member Received 

 
 

 
  

We welcome Tom Madison who joins his wife Christina 
as a member of Plymouth Apostolic Lutheran Church. 

Brian has served as ministry leader for our youth for 
almost two years, joined the choir and inspired many 
of us.  On June 14 he will marry Leeanna. They will 
make their home in Bemidji where Brian is enrolled in 
a Christian College to complete his four-year degree.  
On Wednesday, May 14, a special supper and Card 
Shower was held to honor the couple. 

Cousins   Kristine Walters daughter of Lloyd & Marlene  
and Alisha Walters daughter of Noel & Kris are both 2014 
high school  Graduates. Also graduating this year is 

Trevor Olson son of Tracy and Patti Olson. 

  Congratulations!  
 



 Confirmation Students 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Let’s Read the Bible Together 

Wednesdays at 6:30pm 

 
June Bible readings begins with the last chapters of  
Luke  and into the book of The Acts of the Apostles  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
The weekly discussions continue throughout the 

summer months.  A change in Date and Time:  
Wednesdays  at  6:30pm.  All are welcome to join even 
if you can only make it once or twice during the month. 

 
 
 
 
 

July – Bible Reading Schedule 
Wednesdays at 6:30pm 

 
July 6  Acts 10 – 16 

July 13  Acts 17 – 23 

July 20  Acts 24 – Romans 2 

July 27  Romans 3 -9 

 
Why is Romans such an important book?  Is  it 

just the Apostle Paul that draws us to the study of 
Romans ?  Or is it the depth and layers of meaning 
that cause us to return again and again to this 
book?   In his introduction to his own commentary 
on the book of Romans, Martin Luther has this to 
say: 

 

Preface to Romans 
 By Martin Luther 
 

http://www.ewordtoday.com/comments
/romans/luther/romansintro.htm  

 
 
This letter is truly the most important piece in 

the New Testament. It is purest Gospel. It is well 
worth a Christian's while not only to memorize it 
word for word but also to occupy himself with it 
daily, as though it were the daily bread of the soul. 
It is impossible to read or to meditate on this letter 
too much or too well. The more one deals with it, 
the more precious it becomes and the better it 
tastes. Therefore I want to carry out my service 
and, with this preface, provide an introduction to 
the letter, insofar as God gives me the ability, so 
that every one can gain the fullest possible 
understanding of it. Up to now it has been 
darkened by glosses [explanatory notes and 
comments which accompany a text] and by many a 
useless comment, but it is in itself a bright light, 
almost bright enough to illumine the entire 
Scripture.  
  

June 1 Luke  20  -  John 2 

June 8 John 3  -  9 

June 15 John 10  -  16 

June 22 John  17  -  Acts 2 

June 29 Acts  3  -  9 

2014 Confirmation Class:  Andrew Walters, son 
of Lloyd & Marlene.  Natalie Bartel, daughter of 
Brian & Julie 



A Book Review 
 

The Big Picture: Getting Perspective 
on What’s Really Important in Life   

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

By Ben Carson w/Gregg Lewis 
 

In The Big Picture, Dr. Carson shares with you the 
overarching philosophy that has shaped his life, 
causing him to rise from failure to far-reaching 
influence.  This book is not about HOW to 
succeed—It’s about WHY to succeed. It’s about 
broadening your perspectives.  It’s about finding a 
vision for your own life that can reframe priorities, 
energize your efforts, and inspire you to change 
the world around you.  (from the book jacket) 

To summarize the book would only do it 
injustice.   Here are a few of the chapter titles:  Ch. 
6 Seeing Hardships as Advantage; Ch. 7 Moving 
Beyond a Victim Mentality; Ch. 9 Determining 
Priorities and Making Choices. 

Dr. Carson uses Part Three of his book to focus 
on what ails America!  He looks at racial diversity as 
a strength of the country.  Education and Health 
Care are discussed at length. 

When speaking, writing or about to plan and 
carry  out an intricate surgical procedure, God and 
his Faith are at the center. 

 
 
 

 

WHAT ARE ALL THESE NEW 
THINGS THAT GRACE OUR 

SANCTUARY? 
 

There are lovely new paraments for various 
church seasons donated by the Wahalas in memory 
of Larry’s mother, Nella, who faithfully sat in her 
favorite pew every Sunday until her health no 
longer permitted.  The White banner and 
paraments celebrate Easter and several Sundays 
following.    A colorful blue banner will hang in the 
altar area during the season of Advent. We will 
remember Nella whenever we see them and bless 
her memory. 

You can’t have missed the cushions that make 
sitting in the pews so much more comfortable, 
especially for us seniors. How did we manage so 
long without them? The Myrmel family acquired 
them with memorials for Harold, and the Church 
Board voted to add moneys from the church 
Memorial Fund. Let us remember to say a prayer of 
thanks for the saints who have gone before us 
when we enjoy sitting on the cushions. 

Please, follow the scripture readings with the 
new ESV Bibles that have been placed in the pews 
to honor the memory of Mrs. Niskanen from Floyd, 
Eldon and the rest of the Niskanen family. 

 
 

The American Bible Challenge 

Game Show Network recently announced the 
lineup of competitors for the third season of its highest 
rated original series of all time 

Comedian Jeff Foxworthy hosts this one-hour game 
show in which contestants compete based on their 
knowledge of the Bible. 

Season three premieres with two back-to-back 
original episodes on Thursday, May 22 at 8 PM (ET/PT). 

New episodes will air every Thursday at 8 PM 
(ET/PT) on GSN. 

In the new season, the host says there will be 
better stories of how contestants use their winnings for 
charity. 

 
 
 

 

NOTE:  The June and July 2014 issue of 
Rise & Shine has been combined.  No 
separate July newsletter will be 
published. 



Lutheran Bible Translators  
Celebrate 50 Years of Ministry 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Speaker: Dr. Mike Rodewald 
Executive Director, Lutheran Bible Translators 
 
Missionary Speaker: Rev. Nathan Esala 
LBT Missionary to Ghana 
 
RSVP to Judi Behrens at 630-897-0663 ext 21 or fill 
out the registration form at www.LBT.org/jubilee. 
A free-will offering will be received. 
----------- 
The Plymouth Apostolic Church has been a 
significant prayer partner and supporter of us in 
working with LBT. We would like to invite the 
church members to this celebration. We would 
love to see a group from the church attend. Please 
note the RSVP date, June 8. 

We don't think the church is fully aware of the 
impact they have had on this world, especially in 
Africa. Through your prayers and support, you have 
been involved in the following LBT Bible translation 
work: 

Translation of the Kisi New and Old Testament 
In addition, because of Larry's work as a Translation 
Consultant, you have had a significant involvement 
in the translation of: 
Bandi NT Kono NT Kpelle OT/Bible 
Krio OT/Bible Vai NT  Themne OT 
Gola selected NT books 
 

You have also had involvement in but of lesser 
amount in the translation of the: 
Kalanga NT  Samba NT Mende NT 

Northern Grebo NT  Western Krahn NT 
Limba   
Swahili Video materials (in Tanzania with Bible 
Society)  
 

And presently through the work in Botswana 
you have been praying for and supporting the 
translation of: 
Sheyeyi NT Shekgalagari NT   
Khwe OT and NT selections  

So you see how the ministry of your church 
has impacted a significant amount of LBT's mission 
in addition to the impact it has had on all the 
people groups in many countries - literally millions 
of people. We would encourage you to attend this 
event. 
 
Have a Blessed day, 
 
Larry & Mae 

 
 
 

Someday 
 

By Dorothy Anderson ©2013 
 

(Dorothy is the mother of Terri Bloomquist) 
 

We will know and we are known 
When we stand before God’s throne 
And we feel the love He has for all mankind. 

 
Oh, what a blessed day  
when all cares are washed away 
When eternity’s in view  
And God’s greatest love we find. 
 
There will be perfection there 
There will protection where 
No earthly thoughts or schemes  
could ever shake our dreams 
 
For reality is there  
with great Love beyond compare 
As we eagerly  await Great joy at Heaven’s 
gate. 
 
 

 

  

06/14/14       St. Paul, MN 

Concordia University 

Buenger Education Center 

1282 Concordia Ave. 

St. Paul, MN 55104 

 

Doors Open: 5:00 pm  Dinner: 5:30 pm 

RSVP by June 8 

http://www.lbt.org/jubilee


Magazine Covers Six Months after 
Pearl  Harbor 

 

DURING JULY 1942,  seven 

months after the United States 

entered World War II, 

magazines nationwide featured 

the American flag on their 

covers. Adopting the slogan 

United We Stand, some five 

hundred publicat ions waved the 

stars and stripes to promote 

national unity, rally support for 

the war, and celebrate Independence Day.  

FOR MAGAZINE PUBLISH ERS,  displaying the flag was a 

way to prove their loyalty and value to the war effort. For 

the U.S. government, the c ampaign was an opportunity to 

sell bonds and boost morale. The magazines brought 

home a message of patriotism and ideals worth fighting 

for  

THE UNITED WE STAND CAMPAIGN  of July 1942 is 

just one example of how the American flag served to rally 

and inspire t he nation during World War II. In a variety of 

forms, on the battlefield and the home front, the flag 

expressed ideas about what it meant to be American 

during a time of war. It symbolized the ideals the nation 

was fighting for, and it called on Americans to support 

those ideals through service and sacrifice  

TODAY, IN LIGHT OF T HE TERRORIST ATTACKS  
OF SEPTEMBER 11, 200 1, the  flag and the slogan United 
We Stand have a renewed meaning for many Americans. 
As the home of the Star -Spangled Banner, the National 
Museum of American History is a place to explore the 

history of our national symbol and the ideals for which it 
stands  

 
 
 

Death and Life in Galilee 
By Charles W. Sutphen, Sr. 

 
A thorny,  prickly spirally vine, entwined 

Around His Head, 
A crown of thorns that should have been mine! 

Oh, my sin He bore instead, 
When He went to the cross – 

I ran away, 

Shamed we were, Not of Him, but of our fear; 
After we would die with Him, 

We all ran away. 
Oh, we all ran away! 

We were fishing early on Resurrection Day, 
And there He was, standing there 

With breakfast ready for us to share. 
He forgave us; He has forgiven you. 

He died for you – 
What will you do? 

 

JULY at PALC 
 

This is an overview of July.  Please, 
check your bulletin and the Web Page 
for additional information.  
 
Sundays 
6 9:30AM  Worship w/refreshments  
   following  
13 9:30AM  Worship w/refreshments  
   and prayer time in the  
   sanctuary following 
20 9:30AM Worship & Communion  
   w/refreshments following 
27 9:30AM Worship w/abbreviated  
   Communion after the  
   service.  Refreshments  
   following 
 
Tuesday 
8 5:30PM Mission Meeting 
 6:30PM Board Meeting 
 
1st Wednesday of the Month  July 2  Men meet at 
Perkins for Breakfast 
6:30PM Read Through the Bible discussion 
Wednesday:  8, 16, 23. 30 
 9:30AM  Men’s Bible study 
 6:30PM Read Through the Bible 

 

LBF Bible Camps 

Wood Lake: Wednesday, July 2nd – Sunday, July 6th 

Lahti Retreat Center: Mon, July 28th – Fri, Aug 1st  
The Theme: Light    Verse: John 8:12 

Come for a day, the weekend or the whole time. 
All ages are welcome! 

https://sites.google.com/site/lutheranbiblefellowship/ 



Youth Weekend 2014  
Eastwood Apostolic Lutheran Church Negaunee, MI  

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
For the Saturday activity, we went to a gym and played basketball (above) and volleyball 

(below) 
   
 
 
 
 
 
 

Many sat on the side 
lines and watch the 
games, some played 

Uno. 
 

  
They also went around the town and picked up bags of 

food for the food shelter.      All of the attendees pictured below (youth, 
chaperones, and pastors). It  was a smaller group of youth but it was still a blast!  
  

 
Our 
Group               Ou 

 

 
w) 


